Bethel Township Work Session

April 16, 2024

- 1. Trustee Crowley: Tornado sirens. (FEMA Grants are available)
- 2. Chief Snyder: Fire Levy. Who will fill out the paperwork for this so Stacey can submit it? Chief Snyder stated that it is all filled out because it is a renewal. Fiscal Officer McKenzie will submit.

Road Department:

- 3. Guardrail on Lake Rd. Trustees Crowley & Ashbaugh have looked at the area and agree that there should be a guardrail. Trustee Ashbaugh will contact Clark County for guidance.
- 4. Playground equipment: \$7,396.86 Raynor & \$2,949.00 Donnelsville. This will go on the agenda on April 23, 2024, to be approved. It will be paid for with ARPA funds.
- 5. Salt Contract: We usually order 300 tons. Will this be sufficient? Administrator Ledford will put it on the agenda next week for approval.

Administration:

6. We need another FIREPROOF 2-drawer lateral filing cabinet. (Approx. \$4000.00-\$5000.00) Trustee Ashbaugh and road supervisor Bryan Stastny will measure for the safe at the road garage and see if there are possibilities of moving that to this location.